
 

 

Peregian Springs SS SafeST Committee Meeting 
 

Date/Time: Friday 20 May 2016 9.30am 

Location: Peregian Springs SS Meeting Room 

Invited Attendees: Gwen Sands (Chair), Dave Foxover (DP), Gerard O’Keefe (PPP), Marinus Van Gemeren 

(DTMR); Jeff Watson (P&C);  

Apologies: Steve Robinson, Rod Zinn, Hannah Richardson, Clint Dunham (SCRC), Renee Irving (Parent 

Rep), Jim Cairns  

Non- attendees (no apology received): Sgt Hardy Worth (Coolum Police), Marlene Fisher (Adopt a Cop) 

 
 

Item  

No. 

Agenda Item Responsible 
Officer 

Action Paper 
Circulated 

1 Welcome and Apologies 
•  

Chair Noting *  

2 Confirmation of Minutes from Previous Meeting Chair Approval and Noting Previously 
issued. 

3 Business Arising from Previous Minutes    

4 Correspondence received 
• Peter Clarke – regarding representation 

at SafeST Meetings 
 
 

• Peter Grieger – query regarding a 
Waiting Zone 

• Rebecca Crockett – use of the Fact 
Sheet 

 
• Michelle Hanson – suggestion for Keep 

Clear markings on the road 
• Cathy Swan – holes in the entrance to 

Peregian Springs SS on the Council side 
 
 
 
 
 

• Jim Cairns – suggestion for car park 
improvements 

Gwen  
• SCRC believe their 

representatives are not 
required at these 
meetings. 

• Peter was advised 
about SafeST 

• Rebecca was advised 
she could use the Fact 
Sheet in her 
publication 

• Michelle was advised 
about SafeST 

• Responded to Cathy 
immediately advising 
that the holes would be 
attended to. Question: 
what is the school’s 
responsibility regarding 
maintenance of the car 
park? 

• Jim was advised about 
SafeST and invited to 
attend the next 

 



 

 

meeting 

5  Correspondence Sent 
• Letter to Gerard O’Keefe requesting staff 

car parking at the entry near the new 
building 

  
• The advice received is 

that this entry is purely 
for emergency QFES 
access as per DETE’s 
designs 

 

5 Travel Smart Update 
• Ride to School 

 
 

• Walk to school 20 May 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Family Cycle Day 
• Walking Bus 

Dave  
• 247 registered; 376 

bikes, scooters and 
skateboards counted 

• two small groups of 
students walked from 
Coles and the 
Duckpond; 
participation is down 
on previous years. 
Marinus advised that 
we cannot stop traffic 
to cross roads. The 
school will consider 
whether they can run 
the walk from the 
Duckpond in future 
years as operation of 
this will rely on 
requiring large 
numbers of volunteers 

• Family Cycle Day 
cancelled due to rain 

• All arrangements in 
place. Peregian Lions 
need to recruit more 
volunteers to enable 
this to happen 

 

6 Principal’s Report 
• Crossing Supervisors 

 
 
 
 
 

• Police presence after school 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gwen  
• Crossing Supervisors 

are working well and 
have made a dramatic 
difference to traffic flow 
and parent concerns 
about safety 

• Police presence after 
school has been 
welcome and in the 
short term has reduced 
aggressive behaviour 
towards staff on duty. 
The school would 
welcome more regular 

 



 

 

 
• Installation of the ramp to the crossing 

attendance 
• The building of this 

took a lot longer than 
was advised and was 
quite disruptive to after 
school traffic 

• Pedestrians and 
cyclists are being 
encouraged to use the 
ramp 

7 Qld Police Service Report Marlene or 
Hardy 

Nil  

8 Local Council Report Hannah Rod and Hannah unable to 
attend the SafeST Meeting on 
Friday as we both have prior 
engagements. 

Rod advised he will discuss 
Mr Cairns proposal with 
Hannah and respond to Gwen 
and Mr Cairns in due course. 
He will also arrange for Mr 
Cairns suggestion to be 
raised as a customer request. 

 

10 PPP Report Gerard Gerard reported he has asked 
about when a relief school for 
this area would be built and has 
been advised that there are no 
plans for this 

 

11 Other Business 

• Road Pro Report 

 

 

 

• Safety of students crossing at the roundabout 

Chair  

• Unable to be discussed 
due to reps from the 
Council not being in 
attendance. Gwen to write 
and ask for clarification on 
whether the 
recommendations on this 
report will be acted on. 

• School to run a campaign 
on increasing use of the 
crossing and the ramp to 
reduce the habit of 
crossing at the roundabout 
at the east of the school 

 

Road Pro 
Report 

12 Next Meeting Chair Early Term 4  

 


